
We’ve mentioned the commencement of the Stage 2 works for William Street 
previously in our March 2023 update and we’re happy to advise that works are 
commencing for the shade shelters early next week.
On Monday 31 July, you’ll see site fencing start to be installed to allow our contractors 
to start work.

Raymond Terrace, July 2023

William Street update

pscouncil.info/william-street-works

Artists impression: New canopy seating structures for 
William Street stage 2 works

What’s included in these works?
The upcoming William Street Stage 2 project will 
include a number of deliverables to enhance the 
area, including: 
•	 removal and replacement of existing 

landscaping including hedging
•	 landscaping around existing street trees 
•	 cleaning and replacement of damaged pavers
•	 new entry signage

The removal of hedging plants along William 
Street will help improve visibility for pedestrians 
and drivers, while the existing street trees will be 
retained and evaluated by an arborist.

As part of these works, there’ll be 5 canopy seating 
structures, featuring laser cut elements. These 
will be installed along the southern side of William 
Street (the opposite side to Marketplace entrance). 
We’ll also be installing an entry feature at the 
roundabout approaching William Street from the 
east. Some street furniture will also be relocated to 
make the street more accessible. 

Works are scheduled to start on Monday 31 July, 
taking around 4 weeks to complete. 

For more information contact 
Nick Montague, Program Manager Community 
Infrastructure, on 02 4988 0195 or 0407 594 345.
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02 4988 0255

council@portstephens.nsw.gov.au 

Keep up-to-date with this project

What work is starting next week?
The installation of the 5 canopy seating structures, featuring laser cut 
elements. These will be installed along the southern side of William Street 
(opposite side to Marketplace entrance).

Will there be any impact to parking on that side of William Street e.g. 
loss of parking spaces?
Yes – it is likely that some parking spaces where works are occurring 
will be temporarily unavailable during the works. The contractor will 
work to minimise the impact as much as possible.
Will there be any impact on the pedestrian walkway between shops 
and the road?
Yes – the walkway will be narrowed during the works however it’ll 
remain open for pedestrians.
How long will the site be established?
The project is scheduled for 4 weeks (weather permitting) and should 
be completed by late August 2023.
What are the start and finish times?
The contractor work window is 7am to 4pm Monday to Friday. Any 
works outside this window required pre-approval from Council.
Will all 5 shade structures be installed at the same time?
We’re working with the contractor to do staged works meaning not all 
locations will be worked on simultaneously. However, all 5 locations 
will be fenced from next week.
Will there be much noise throughout the project?
Yes – there may be some typical construction noise generated by the 
works (power tools, vehicles for deliveries etc).
Will there be any impacts on traffic flow?
No – we don’t expect any major impact to vehicular traffic flow 
along William St other than for material deliveries, and other truck 
movements to/from site.

Sat 29 July
10am to 2pm
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 Custom shaded seat structures

William Street


